
Feedback: PSCBC Chamber meeting – 19 August 2025 

 

A special sitting for the PSCBC Chamber was convened on 19 August 2025. The following agenda items 

were tabled and discussed: 

 

Declaration of Mpumalanga Provincial Labour Summit (17 - 18 November 2022) 

Members were reminded of the Summit held in 2022, which aimed to establish common ground between 

organised labour and the employer in addressing Chamber-related matters amicably. The attached 

monitoring report was presented, reflecting progress made since 2022, inclusive of objectives such as all 

resolutions adopted by the Summit must be referred to the PSCBC Chamber for the development of 

implementation strategies, guided by the office of the General Secretary. The report serves as a 

monitoring and progress update for parties in the Chamber. 

 

Review: Provincial Bursary Policy   

Discussions confirmed that the item is at an advanced progressive stage. The employer committed to 

releasing the policy for noting at the September 2025 Chamber meeting. Implementation is anticipated to 

commence in October 2025. 

 

Disposal of state houses 

Progress on this item was delayed owing to the task team not convening as scheduled on 15 August 

2025, as the custodian stakeholder was committed on the day proposed. The employer undertook to 

contact all nominated trade-union representatives to reschedule the meeting between 16 and 18 

September 2025. 

 

Members will be informed of developments. 

 

Employees who wish to join the PSA can contact Sylvia Watkins on 082 880 8940, Thandiwe Mziyako on 

060 962 8512 or the PSA Provincial Office on (013) 741 7500. 
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